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SUMMARY: 
 
SR 528 has been and continues to be a vital east/west connection for people traveling to and from 
the area. The continuous movement of the connection is challenged by the BNSF railroads main 
north/south track that runs through and bisects the City between I-5 and SR 529. The new rail 
terminal “Gateway Pacific Terminal Project” proposed in Whatcom County has the potential of 
severe backups for traffic that transits through the City. 
 
To address this situation the City has determined the need for an additional connection to I-5 from 
the south end of the City at SR 529 and has identified it as the I-5/SR 529 Interchange Expansion 
Project. This new intersection would connect I-5 and SR 529 which would bypass the train tracks 
reducing the traffic backups caused by the existing BNSF trains.  
 
The I-5/SR 529 Interchange Expansion Project identifies two additional ramp connections 
between I-5 and SR 529. The first ramp will provide a direct freeway to freeway connection from 
the northbound I-5 mainline to the northbound SR 529 via a new system interchange ramp. The 
second ramp will provide a direct freeway to freeway connection from southbound SR 529 to 
southbound I-5 via a new system interchange ramp. 
 
The project will benefit both City and County Citizens and therefore the City has negotiated with 
Snohomish County to assist with phase one of the project. The ILA is for phase one of the 
project, which the City will complete a preliminary design to approximately the 30% level and 
the County will provide partial funding in the amount of $500,000 ($140,000 in 2014 and 
$350,000 in 2015). 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION:   
Staff recommends that Council authorize the Mayor to enter into an interlocal agreement with 
Snohomish County for the Completion of an Intersection Justification Report for a New 
Intersection at SR 529 and Interstate 5 South of the City of Marysville. 
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